I had a zoom conference with our area representative.
 Since there was not much on the agenda I brought up our concern over the way our quarterly dues to the state are determined. The BEC does not like the new waythe quarterly dues are issued and I expressed our distain for their (the state’s) method for determining our quarterlies. Our area rep will take my suggestion of determining our quarterlies based on the active members 
back to the state organization (or at least that is what he implied). We will 
see what happens.

I hope everyone enjoyed our speaker for Mother’s Day. Especially since 
“Mr. Lincoln” had had a slight stroke the week prior. I quess the show 
must go on!
Hope everyone enjoys the month of March; more sunshine and golf, along 
with the St. Patrick’s Day corned beef for lunch.
Ernie Sopp

